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Dear Costa
Telephone kiosk outside 28/29 Tottenham Court Road –Prior Approval application ref. 2012/2113/P
I refer to your email dated 06/12/2018 seeking confirmation of a minor re-siting (0.450m back towards the building line) of the existing telephone kiosk in front of 28/29 Tottenham Court Road in accordance with the accompanying plans. I also note your subsequent email of 11/12/2018 providing evidence that the existing kiosk benefits from Permitted Development status pursuant to prior approval application reference 2012/2113/P through the applicant having received no response from the Council within the prescribed 56 day period.
I confirm my opinion that this proposal would be considered a minor amendment in terms of Part 16, paragraph A.3 subsection 9 of the Town and Country Planning (General Permitted Development Order) (England) Order 2015. On this basis the Council therefore consider that Prior Approval for these works is not required and has no objection to the relocation of the kiosk as shown.
A copy of this letter has been placed on the statutory register for the original prior approval application ref. 2012/2113/P as a record of the above opinion.

Yours sincerely
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Neil McDonald
Team Manager, South Area
Development Management
